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WEST CLANDON PARISH COUNCIL

Chairman:  
Terence Patrick, Stoney Royd, Woodstock, West Clandon, Guildford, GU4 7UJ

Locum Clerk: 
Anne Tait : clerk@westclandon.org.uk: www.westclandon.org.uk
        Minutes of the meeting held
Wednesday 12 February 2020 at 8.00pm

Present: Councillors Terence Patrick (Chairman), Paul Edwards, Eric Palmer, Jenny Wicks, Stephen Meredith, Chris Dean and Ann Dickinson 

Guildford Borough Cllrs Chis Barrass, Catherine Young, Tim Anderson and Surrey County Councillor Keith Taylor. 5 residents were in attendance.
South Western Railway: David Wilby, Geoffrey Rose, Tom McGourty 
1.         Presentation from South Western Railway (SWR)

South Western Railway informed the meeting of their obligation to create 1500 car park spaces across the network, 250 of which are planned for Clandon station. SWR confirmed the current capacity is 91 spaces. 
SWR explained the decision was based the predicted increase in demand for parking at Clandon station as result  of the 2,000 new houses planned over the next 15 years plus the fact that SWR own ‘brown’ land adjacent to the railway into which the car park could be extended. SWR informed the meeting the plans fall within ‘permitted development’ and therefore no planning permission was needed. The SWR representative said they had not visited the site and were not familiar with it.
Councillors and members of the public raised objections to SWR’s plans for the following reasons:

· Access to/from the A247 is dangerous.
· No consultation had taken place to support SWR’s case that Clandon station needs a further 159 spaces.
SWR agreed to consult Surrey Highways in the light of Parish Council objections. 
SWR representatives then left the meeting.
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2.         Apologies for Absence
            Parish Councillor Jonathon Murphy was unable to attend. 

3.         Declaration of Interests
            Terence Patrick declared that he was an Honorary Alderman in the Borough of Guildford and   

            member of the Village Hall Management Committee. Chris Dean is a member of the Village Hall 
            Management Committee. Eric Palmer is Chairman of the Clandon Society. Jonathan Murphy is 
            an associate governor of Clandon School and trustee of Friends of West Clandon Church. 
            His wife is a Church Warden.

4.         Confirmation of the Minutes of the meeting held on 8th January 2020 were agreed as a correct  

            record and signed by the Chairman.

5.         Matters arising from January 2020 minutes:
It was reported that:

· The collapsed BT manhole outside ‘Dibbles’ is still open. Chris Dean to forward official response from Surrey Highways to Keith Taylor and he will follow up with Streetworks who can then pursue BT.
· Drainage channel next to burial ground at Clandon crossroads is completely blocked with trees growing in it. Keith Taylor will follow up with Surrey Highways.

· John Stone and Terence Patrick to interview of potential new clerk on Tuesday 18th February.

6.                    Garlick’s Arch

                       Chris Dean shared a letter he has drafted to the Borough Council refuting the claims by 
                       the developers made regarding the A247. Various amendments were suggested to the 
                       letter to convey the strength of local feeling. Chris agreed to amend the letter before 
                       submitting it, copying in the Ward Councillors and Sybilla Tindale, the Chair lady of East  

                       Clandon Parish Council..
                       The deadline for submission had been extended to 21 February, with the agreement of 

                       Guildford Borough Council's Planning Dept.   It was emphasised that that the

                       relevant planning numbers should be referenced in the letter.
                       It was agreed that the letter should be submitted by Anne Tait.
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Proposed SANG
The Parish Council agreed they were not against the SANG so long as it is well managed. To this end, it was suggested that a Parish Council member should have a seat on the Board of the organisation responsible for managing the SANG.

Jonathon Murphy to write letter to Guildford Council setting out the Parish Council position. 
Clandon station car park

Chris Dean will write and send letter to Surrey Highways to Lucy Monie (Head of Highways) copying in Keith Taylor and Kelly Jethwa (Garlick’s Arch Planning Officer). 
Further to this, Keith Taylor will take the issue up with the Borough Council. 
Keith will find out which officer is responsible for the railway car park as a matter of urgency and report back to the Parish Council.
7.         Local Planning

The Strategic Development Framework Supplementary Planning Document Consultation on 
Gosden Hill is open, with a deadline of 24 February. 

Concern was expressed that West Clandon and the impact of the Gosden Hill development will have on the village is not mentioned in the documentation    It was agreed the Parish Council would draft and submit comments commenting on the general design, absence of footpaths, density, school playing fields and traffic.
Jenny Wicks and Christ Dean to submit bullet points for meeting on Monday.

Jenny Wicks to send resulting general points to Jonathon Murphy so that he can submit a comment by 24 February. 
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8.         Neighbourhood Plan is now on the West Clandon website and in the Clandon Parish    

            magazine. 
It was agreed to circulate the Neighbourhood Plan as widely as possible, 

For example, the link should be sent to the West Clandon Group's email.

9.         Financial Matters and Approvals
            The three payments needing authorising were:

· Alan Oxford £33.33 (Computer repairs)

· Nuture £269.59 (Jan 2020 playing field maintenance)

· SLCC   £229.20 (Advert for clerk)

Payments authorised:

· CPRE sub £36

· Surrey Playing Field Assoc Sub £10

· J Stone - Dec 2019 salary and expenses £441.57

10.      Recreation Ground, Playground and Car Park:  
· The contract with Nurture has been reduced to £2,320. Recommendation to renew contract was agreed.
· Cost of cutting hedge behind tennis court will be covered by the tennis club.

· Volunteers happy to maintain the Dragon. Nurture to be asked to requote to maintain the extremities.

· Agreed to terminate on-going mole control service contract and change to call out only.

· We are waiting update on works to roundabout. We are informed the roundabout is not dangerous so it can continue to be used.

· Recommendation to put in 11m of fencing plus new fencing for £1,100.

· Also need to re-position the football goalposts – quote for this is £430. 

· Toddlers playground plan is to remove dangerous structure and put in new woodland tower with new wet pore for a cost £13,700. Removal of current equipment quote of £300, plus skip etc. for a further £330. Total cost is £14,420. Parish Council agreed expenditure. 
· Trees have been looked at by Alistair Cormack. Quote for necessary work is £2,900. 
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11.             Footpaths: 
· Litter on A3 slip road is due to be cleared sometime during 9 – 13 March by Guildford Borough Council.

· Footpath 568 flooded culvert. Paul Edwards is working on this but no response so far from Guildford Council.

· Ongoing issues with flooding at the end of Green Lane but local residents working on this. Bridge on this footpath is now not fit for purpose so Paul Edwards has put a request into Guildford Council. 

12.             A247 Matters: 
                       Representation was made on behalf of the owner of St Francis Cottage road that the  

                       road has been so badly repaired a very large puddle is created every time it rains.
                       Keith Taylor agreed to follow this matter up with Surrey Highways. 
13.            Council Correspondence sent and received:
· Letter from National Trust re the carvings in the Maori House at Clandon Park.

· Moira Maidment wanted to know who the Parish Councillors were.
· Jackie Withers at Brownlow Cottage is worried about the fence which is now 20 years old which they have now propped up with concrete pillars at a cost of £1,000. No costs will come from the Parish Council.

· Luigi Fort sent a letter about environmental forum day in Send and asking if Clandon wants an environmental forum here. Paul Edwards to liaise.

14.       Questions from the Public 

More concerns were raised over the proposed extension of the Clandon station car park 

15.       Date of Next Meeting- Wednesday 11th March 2020 at 8.00pm. 
            Jenny Wicks sent apologies for the March meeting..
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 10.25 pm 

